
 

 
 
Illness 
We are still seeing quite high numbers of children suffering from sickness and diarrhoea and this is leading 
to a high percentage of children being absent from school. We have increased our cleaning measures to 
minimise the risk of transmission of the illness between children and the children have been reminded of 
the correct way to wash their hands. I have attached a letter to the end of this newsletter which gives web 
links on where to go for additional support for gastroenteritis and norovirus.  
 
Social Media 
I have had reports from some of the teachers this week of arguments breaking out in class or on the 
playground linked to incidents which have taken place outside of school on apps such as Snapchat and 
Whatsapp – some as low down as Year 4. Please can I ask all parents and carers to monitor their child’s 
social media use carefully and remind them that the legal age for children to use any form of social media 
is 13. If you have any questions regarding online safety, please approach Ms Blackledge in school, who is 
the Online Designated Safeguarding Lead. Many thanks for your support in this matter. 
 
Break the Rules Day 
On Friday, 9th February, we will be holding a Break the Rules Day in school in line with the infants. The 
children will have the choice of which rules they break and will be fined 50p for each one. The choices are 
as follows:  

• Wear what you like 
• Paint your nails 
• Wear a temporary tattoo 
• Wear your cap in class 
• Bring in an unhealthy snack 
• Have a crazy hairstyle 

Please could I ask that children do not bring Prime or any energy drinks into school. I’m looking forward to 
seeing lots of rules being broken on that day! 
 
Open Morning 
It was our termly open morning in school on Friday and we were very pleased to welcome some of our 
parents and carers to see their children taking part in their learning. We will be having another open morning 
in the Summer Term; our next parents’ event will take place on Thursday, 7th March and will be our World 
Book Day Stay and Read – watch this space for news about this event! 
 
Half Term 
Just a reminder to all our parents and carers that school closes on Friday 9th February for half term and 
reopens on Tuesday 20th February due to there being an INSET Day on Monday, 19th February. Many thanks. 
 
 
Ms R Blackledge 
(Acting Headteacher) 
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Class Attendance for this week 
 

Congratulations this week to class 6L! 
    
                          Green: 97%+           Amber: 95 – 97%            Red: Below 95% 

 
3M 3FP 4B 4CW 5A 5C 6L 6LV 

87.3% 90% 81% 85.8% 89.6% 88.3% 95.3% 90.4% 

 

                                 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, 5th February – Young Voices Concert in Manchester 

Friday, 9th February – last day of half term 

Monday, 19th February – INSET Day, school closed 

Tuesday, 20th February – school re-opens 

Friday, 1st March – 6L class assembly 

 
 
 
              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    
Dear Parents 
Re: Viral gastroenteritis 
 
We have identified that a number of children within school are off ill at the present time with symptoms of 
vomiting and/or diarrhoea. The numbers are larger than would normally be expected. The symptoms are 
suggestive of viral gastroenteritis (often caused by norovirus) and it is known that high levels of viral illness are 
currently circulating in the community. 
  
If your child is affected with these symptoms we would like to reiterate to parents, carers and staff members 

that children should remain off school until they have been symptom free for 48 hours. This advice will be 

strictly adhered to for the general health and wellbeing of the whole school community. 
We would like to thank you for your co-operation in this matter.  Information about viral gastroenteritis is 
available at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-vomiting-gastroenteritis/ 
 
Ms R Blackledge (Acting Headteacher) 

 

 

 

  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-vomiting-gastroenteritis/


 
Wake Up Wednesdays 

 
Welcome to your weekly bitesize information sheet on online safety – this week’s theme is 

Smartphone Safety! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


